
What a wonderful week we had in school last week!   

On Tuesday, members of our choir went to the Parr Hall to perform as part of the 

PAN Exhibition. It was a wonderful evening and it was great to see so many of you in 

attendance. The children worked hard to learn the song ‘A Whole New World’ and 

learn a dance routine. All the children involved were great ambassadors of our school 

and it was lovely to see them all performing with such confidence. I know that we are 

all looking forward to the event next year. 

This week, is Holy Week and it is a very special time for us at Winwick as we prepare for the Easter Celebration. On Tues-

day, the children will be attending an Easter Service led by Rev. Martin. The children have been working write their own 

class Easter Prayers that will be shared. Hopefully, we will be able to share these with you during the next newsletter. 

Then on Wednesday, children are invited to being in their Easter Bonnets that they have been designing and making as 

part of their DT Homework. Please can you ensure that your child evaluates their design before they bring it in school. All 

the design and evaluation worksheets are available on the Whole School Google Classroom. I know we are all looking for-

ward to seeing your children’s products and can’t way to see them strutting their stuff in the Easter Bonnet Parade.  

Then on Thursday, we have our Break the Rules Day (for April Fool’s) aswell as our class reward days. Children will be able 

to come into school in their own clothes if they wish as part of the Break the Rules Day. The children have been working 

hard to collect their class stars and are really looking forward to their end of term treats. On Thursday, school will be fin-

ishing at 2:00pm and there is no After School Club. 

Please the photos on the next page to see the wonderful work that we completed last week. I would 

like to say a big well done to Francesca and Florence from Year 4 for the excellent results in their 

Dance Competition where they came second.  We would also like to say a well done to Lavinia who 

received a Blue Peter Badge for Reading and to Harry who received a card off the King. It is so nice to 

hear all about your children’s achievements outside of school.  

We raised a total of £200  for Comic Relief. Thank you to all who donated.  

I hope you have a wonderful Easter Break and we look forward to welcoming you back after the holidays.   

Mrs Duckett and the Winwick Team 

 

Our School Vision: ‘In God’s love, aspire and achieve to be the best.’  - Corinthians 16:14 

Headteacher: Mrs Laura Duckett 

Acting Deputy Headteacher: Mr Nathan Henaghen 

Chair of Governors: Mrs J Neal     

Email: winwick_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk  

This half term’s value—Trust  

Monday 25th March 2024 

Prayer for the Week 

True and humble king. Hailed by the crowd as Messiah: grant us the faith to know and love 

you, that we may be found beside you on the way of the cross, which is the path of glory. 

Amen.  



 
 

 

Monday 25th March: World Maths Day in school – children invited to dress as 
‘rockstars’.  
Monday 25th March, 4pm: Parental Maths Workshop – Adults Only (more de-
tails to follow via PING)  
Tuesday 26th March: Easter Service at St Oswald’s – school only.  
Wednesday 27th March: Easter Bonnet Parade in School  
Wednesday 27th March: Parents’ Evening (Bookable via School PING)  
Thursday 28th March: Class Reward Day (more details to follow via PING)  
Thursday 28th March: PTFA Break the Rules for April Fools (more details to follow via PING)  
Thursday 28th March, 2pm: School Closes for the Easter Holidays  

REMINDER: PARKING 
 

This is a polite reminder to please be considerate to our neighbours when parking to drop-off/
collect your child from school; we have had a number of complaints recently about people 
parking across drive ways and access being blocked.  Also, please remember that parents/

carers should NOT be parking on the Premier Inn carpark and, if using the Swan carpark, you 
should be walking around and NOT cutting through the fencing.  Thank you. 



Reception : Joey L 

Year 1:  Evie C 

Year 2: Jesse C P 

Year 3: Xander W & Mia P 

Year 4: Ethan A 

Year 5: Ila H and Isabella F 

Year 6 : Hollie B 

Reception : Jacob T  

Year 1:  Coco C 

Year 2 : Samuel P 

Year 3: Isaac C 

Year 4: Miruna I 

Year 5: Joey R 

Year 6 : Daisy Fry 

Reception: Freya R 

Year 1:  Spencer BG 

Year 2: Ari B 

Year 3: Mia P 

Year 4: Florence S 

Year 5: Grace W 

Year 6 : Felicity H 

Reception: Georgina L 

Year 1:  Tommy W 

Year 2: Harry M 

Year 3: Alfie H 

Year 4: Luella H 

Year 5: Cassie H & Isla M 

Year 6 : Lawrence K 

Reception:  Kalani B 

Year 1:  Bea W 

Year 2:  Penelope P 

Year 3: Edward J 

Year 4: Logan S 

Year 5: Dylan G 

Year 6 : Megan H 

Dojos KS1 - Year R 

 KS2 - Year Y4 

Attendance : 

 Year 5 with 99.3%  

Golden Broom:  

Year 5 

House Points:  

Florence Nightingale 

Reading Award:  

Year Y6 



 



         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

As a church school, our church at St Oswald’s is really important to us.  Our children love being 

able to visit the church to attend services and different events throughout the school year and 

it is important that we support them as part of our wider community. 

Each week, we will share information from St Oswald’s with you on our newsletter and we will 

also be sharing different key dates with you about the events in our local community that are 

supporting our church.   

Church Services 

 

 

Sunday 24 March - Palm Sunday - 11.00am - Joint Holy Communion Service for all three parishes. 

 

Thursday 28 March - Maundy Thursday Christ Church Croft 

7.00pm: Refreshments served in the Church Hall 

8.00pm: Communion of the Last Supper in church followed by Vigil ending at 11.00pm. 

 

Good Friday 29 March 

St Oswald’s Church 9.00am: Prayers at the Cross with administration of the reserved sacrament. 

Christ Church, 10.30am: Meditation. 

Newchurch Parish Hall, Culcheth, midday: Frugal Lunch 

Newchurch, 2.00pm : Liturgy of the Last Hour 

 

Easter Eve Saturday 30 March 

Newchurch, Culcheth 2 to 4pm: Easter Eggstravaganza 

Newchurch Culcheth 7.00pm: New Fire of Easter 

 

Easter Sunday 31 March 

St Oswald’s Church 11.00am: Holy Communion 
  

Our joint services are held at: 

Christ Church, Lady Lane, Croft, WA3 7AU 

Newchurch Parish Church, Church Lane, Culcheth, WA3 5ET  

 

Even though there is always a warm welcome at Church, we advise you to dress according to the weather. Please 

wrap up warm. 

Messy Church 

Messy Church has also resumed and you can keep up with updates on the Facebook page:  

Messy Church - St Oswald's Winwick  

www.stoswald

Thursday Coffee Mornings - ”Warm and Welcome Chat” 

In the church hall from 10.00am to 12pm every other Thursday 
 

"Warm and Welcome Chat" 

 

Everyone is welcome, especially those who are feeling lonely!  Come along to the church hall and meet other people, have a 

chat, refreshments     available for a small charge of £1.  Please help us spread the word to let everyone know! 

 

Next session:  From Thursday 29 February then every 2 weeks afterwards. 

https://www.facebook.com/messychurchstoswaldwinwick/
https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/


 

https://www.ticketebo.co.uk/st-oswalds-church-winwick/gustaffson-plus-eve-jean 

https://www.ticketebo.co.uk/st-oswalds-church-winwick/gustaffson-plus-eve-jean

